LAKE WYOLA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

- Minutes-
March 17, 2018 at 9:00 AM 
Shutesbury Town Hall
Members Present:   Bob Thompson, Howard Kinder, Walter Tibbetts, Catherine Hilton, and Mark Rivers 

1. The Minutes from the February 17, 2018 meeting were approved with edits. 

2. Update on Lake Wyola cove restoration   
The RFQ for the North Cove Restoration and Watershed Enhancement design has been sent to 6 engineering companies and we are awaiting their proposals.
3. Update on State Park Water Testing
Catherine confirmed that nitrate testing on the monitoring well is being performed, but she is not sure if Nitrate, Ammonia and Total phosphorus levels on the beach water is being performed.  The two monitoring wells had nitrate levels that were below limit.  Per the 1998 Order of Condition water samples from both the monitoring wells and beach water should be tested twice annually for Nitrate, Ammonia and Total phosphorus levels.   
4. Update on Fall drawdown

Mark spoke with Mark Stinson's (413-755-2257) who confirmed that a Notice of Intent needs to be filed before future drawdowns can occur.  The Order of Condition will be good for 3 years and can be extended as needed.  Water level lowering cannot begin before November 1.  Mark will begin working on the NOI.  Catherine will help with the narrative.    The goals of the draw down are to: 
· control nuisance weed and vegetation

· create a reserve storage capacity for storm water management, and

· minimize ice damage to the dam, docks and water front walls
5. Update on 2016 Lake Wyola Dam Inspection

Morris Root and Walter are looking at options to seal the leak in the upstream side of the outlet pipe.  In conjunction with the leak repair, they are also planning to move the seepage monitoring weir and seals cracks in the spillway mortar.   The next step is to develop a scope of work and file for a Notice of Intent

6. Status of the Locks Pond Culvert
No update –waiting to hear about funding. Mark will contact Becky for an update 
7. Goose Management – actions for 2018

We have received a 2018 Addling Permit.  Mark will contact Association members to see if additional resource are need.    
8. Items that cannot reasonably be anticipated prior to meeting

Howard will be contacting Tim to arrange to have the brush by the boat ramp trimmed.  

The meeting concluded at 10:20. The next meeting is scheduled for April 21st.
